STAFF REPORT

DATE: October 3, 2018

RE: Change to Existing Approved Settlement Agreement-1000 17" Street

On June 14, 2016, a Settlement Agreement was approved by the Tree
Commission with Rabbi Chaim Wolkenfeld, representative for the Child Life
Society, regarding the unauthorized removal of a frangipani tree at 1000 17"
Street. The agreement required that the Child Life Society plant 18 caliper inches
of replacement trees at 1000 17" Street.

In June 2018, the Settlement Agreement was sent to the Code Enforcement
Special Magistrate for non-compliance. Sixteen caliper inches of approved
replacement trees still needed to be planted at 1000 17" Street.

The Special Magistrate has stated that if there is a desired change to the
Settlement Agreement, then the Tree Commission must make that decision. The
Child Life Society purchased three Cinnamon Bark tree to be planted on
properties they owned. Two trees were/are to be planted at 1000 17t Street and
one tree was planted a few blocks away at 3720 Northside Drive for a total of 17
caliper inches of trees. The planting of all three trees will allow the Child Life
Society to be in compliance with the Settlement Agreement.

It is recommended that the Tree Commission accept a change to the Settlement
Agreement thereby allowing the required replacement trees to be planted at
1000 17" Street and at 3720 Northside Drive.



Two Cinnamon Bark trees at 1000 17" St: one was already planted.



Approximate
location of second
tree planting at
1000 17 St

Third tree planted at 3720 Northside Drive.



















